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Board Members Present: Jake Pfaffenroth, , Kurt Sampson, Joe Monarski, Mark Bruhy, Dick Mason, Jeremy Cobble, John Broihan, Bill Green (representing the Three Rivers Chapter), Mark Dudzik, Jake Rieb, Robert Boszhardt

Meeting called to order at 10:00am

Fall 2010 Meeting Minutes: 

Monarski motions to approve Fall 2011 minutes; approved.

Review of Actions Since the Fall:
Since the Fall 2010 meeting, the board approved a family-membership option, funding for the journal, approved the purchase of three hard drives for use by the Society, and also had a lengthy discussion via email, conference call, and physical meeting over the issue of the Milwaukee chapter.

Secretery’s Report:

By Secretary Jake Pfaffenroth:

Boszhardt and Pfaffenroth have been working to establish a policy for the safe and responsible archiving of Society documents. This is being done in two ways: 1) digitally, by using lasting file formats and and external hard drive; and 2) physically with professional archivists. As of the time of the board meeting, archivists at WHS had been preliminarily contacted. (In the weeks following the meeting, a relationship between the Society and the WHS Archives was established and an official Society archival policy is currently being drafted). A call has gone out to all past Society officers asking for any Society documents they may have.

Report approved by the board.

Treasurer’s Report:
Treasurer Jake Rieb presented his report:

He reported that he has consolidated all the monies from various accounts (bank account, paypal account, etc.) and from now on will be making sure all funds are in one place. The balance as of April 24 is $48,565.95. He estimates that at the current rate of merchandise sales there will be approximately $2600 in profits through the end of the year. There are 214 journal-receiving members and 39 associate members. Rieb wanted to note that he has started using a whole new database that will be more streamlined for him and will include instant digital reciepts. Rieb recommended the Society holds off on reinvesting in a CD account for the time being.

Report approved by the board.

Annual Budget:
Presented by President Boszhardt:

This was the first year an annual budget was formed. Boszhardt explained the budget line by line to the board. The most significant part is the estimated dues - a certain number of members are needed in order to fund Society expenses. There is currently $48,000 in the bank account and another $6-7000 are estimated in membership dues. On the budget sheet, total assets is an estimated amount for 2011. When all line items are considered, including the estimated membership dues, the Society is running about a $3000 per year deficit.

There is also the issue of continuing WASRA (WASociety Research Award) funding. There currently is not a functional committee for overseeing the award, but according to the membership survey it seems that members want the award to continue to be offered.

Broihan pointed out that the Iowa Arc. Society has a way for members to give additional money beyond their membership dues. This may be something to pursue.

Dudzik suggested that we need to close the deficit gap by incrementally reducing expenses, and that at a certain point, the Society may need to eliminate discretionary spending. The Society needs to keep some money in the bank. He made the comment that Society activities should all work toward increasing membership, or that they shouldn’t be funded.

Green suggested the possibility of a membership drive, which would cost more than may be allocated.

Boszhardt and Joe Tiffany noted that printing and mailing the journal is about as cheap as it can be.

There was some limited discussion over the structure of memberships between chapters and the Society and how dues are collected. This discussion will take place over the coming year.

Bruhy motioned to approve the budget with the expectation that it will be adjusted to reflect slight changes. Seconded by Sampson. Approved by the board, with expectation of slight revisions as were discussed.

Milwaukee Chapter Discussion:
Boszhardt reported that over the winter a meeting was held in Milwaukee with about 10 people attending. The result of the meeting was that the board would consider a model where the Society would offer program funds to all chapters.

Dudzik motioned to reopen discussion on the issue. Sampson seconded. Discussion reopened.

Bruhy suggested reopening discussion, but leaving the existing plan in place.

Sampson suggested the board moves forward with a slightly modified plan. The board needs to restructure how money is raised, and the Society cannot afford to keep funding events in Milwaukee. the Milwaukee area needs to raise at least some of their funding.

Brian Nicholls commented that up until 8-9 years ago, the society didnt fund events in Milwaukee, and 6-7 years ago the speaker honorarium started to be offered.

Monarski made the comment that the events in Milwaukee greatly benefit UWM students. He also suggested that there would be value in having some kind of chapter-like representation and organizational body in Milwaukee.

Boszhardt commented that people often equate the Society events in Milwaukee with UWM, and presented the question of whether it is in the Society’s best interest to tie itself to UWM.

Green motioned to rescind the previous resolution about Milwaukee and to adopt only the following sentence out of that previous resolution: “The board authorizes continuation of the current funding policy for Milwaukee programs through calendar year 2011.” Passed by the board.

Fundraising and Marketing Committee Report:
Repot by Sampson:

Discussed compiling CDs of journal back issues from the first issue up until 15 years before the current issue, to be sold for $50. He also noted that membership has increased since the journal has been caught up and complaints are down.

At this point in the agenda the board meeting had reached its time limit. In order to stay on schedule for the day, the remaining board agenda items were postponed until the General Membership Meeting.

Other board topics:
Joe Tiffany requested any monetary donation the Society can make to support the Midwest Archaeological Conference at UW-La Crosse. In return, the Society would receive advertising space at the conference.

Broihan motioned to make a $500 donation. Seconded by Dudzik. Passed by the board.

Board meeting recessed, to recommence with the General Membership Meeting

General Membership Meeting

11:40am

Joe Monarski gave a welcome on behalf of the Charles E. Brown society, as host of the meeting.

John Broihan thanked everyone on behalf of the Wisconsin Historical Society.

Boszhardt thanked the Charles E. Brown society and WHS for hosting the spring meeting. He noted that Society meetings will be rotating around the state to the various chapter locations

The general membership meeting began with a walkthrough of what was covered in the board meeting. The general membership meeting continued with committee reports that were not covered during the board meeting:

Editorial Committee Report
Report by Kent Dickerson:

The journal is completely caught up. The committe recommends holding off on raising membership dues until one year after the journal has been caught up. Two books were sent to the Society for review from Alabama Press. Joe Tiffany will be reviewing those books, but at a future date the Society may want to appoint a specific position for that role. The commite also discussed changing the format of the journal to a smaller size, but it was decided to keep the format the same.

Preservation of Sites Committee Report:
Report by Rob Nurre:

The Society cleared brush off Heim Mound (which the Society owns) in Middleton last fall and it can be seen very well now. The commite is looking at a proposal to put in a fence around the property. The Society should use the mound as an example of how to creatively deal with the issues of mound sites in an inconvenient location. The committee will be asking the board for funding for fencing. Also, the committee has received several requests for advice and counsel from both private individuals and towns on how to deal with sites. The committee and the Society as a whole should look at how we can give good information to people about how to best care for mounds.

Lapham/Ritzenthaler Awards:
The Ritzenthaler Service Award will be awarded in the fall. The Lapham medal is awarded in response to nominations. We are currently looking for nominations for both.

Web/Facebook:
Brian Nicholls: the Society Facebook sems to be going well. The website is currently up to date. Currently there are 400-some people on the email listserve. Probably, not all of them are members. the newsletter and other info goes out to the listserve. Thus, that info is not a members-only benefit. In the future, the Society may want to set up a more complex web service. That is a very complex project to undertake and requires a good deal of web maintenance. 

Boszhardt suggested that Nicholls and various other people begin exploring the possibilities of that project over the next year.

Position Reports:
Editor’s Report:
Joe Tiffany: there is a multi-year line-up of reports for the journal. there should be no issue of falling behind, at least for a number of years. The committee will also review the contract with the publisher to make sure the Society is covered in case of publisher’s error.

Merchandise Report:
Sue Brow wanted to thank everyone who helped update the inventory, and offer thanks to UW-Oshkosh for storing Society merchandise.

Programs Report:
There have been many great programs offered by the Society and its chapters so far this year, and many more are yet to come. Pay attention to event announcements from program co-chairs Rick Edwards and Tom Zych. There was some discussion about the possibility of moving the Winter Banquette to a different season to avoid unpredictable winter weather, but no conclusion was reached at this time.

Newsletter:
Danielle Benden reminded everyone that the newsletter comes out twice a year and she is always looking for submissions. Comments and suggestions are always welcome and encouraged.

Other Business:
There are no elected positions open for 2012 so there will be no elections for 2012.

Kurt Sampson wanted to formally thank Brian Nicholls for his years of service. Boszhardt formally thanked John Richards for editing the journal for many years.

Sampson announced that Increase Lapham Day at Aztalan is being held on May 22.

The Fall 2011 Wisconsin Archeological Society meeting will be held at Wyalusing State Park in Prairie du Chien on September 24. There will be a centennial rededication of Signal Hill. Sponsoring groups of the rededication are the Mississippi Valley Archaeology Center, the Wisconsin Archeological Society, Effigy Mounds State Park, Wisconsin DNR, and Friends of Wyalusing State Park.

Meeting adjourned at 12:30pm.

The meeting was followed by talk on the Four Lake Mounds by robert A. Birmingham at the Observatory Hill Mounds, a tour of Forest Hills Cemetery Mounds and the tomb of Charles E. Brown, and a tour of Heim Mound.

